Glasgow LMC E-news – February 2011
Dear Colleagues,

Welcome to our latest edition of the LMC’s electronic newsletter.  We hope you find the information it contains useful.
Please contact the LMC office if there is anything you want to query from the newsletter, an issue you want to make us aware of, a problem you want to share or just for a general chitchat or advice.  
C

ommittee News
We still have a couple of vacancies for the South West.  If you are a GP working in this area and think you may be interested in becoming a representative please contact the office for a chat with one of our medical secretaries.
E

MIS Migration Update
 This is currently going apace with over 60 practices migrated to EMIS. A major prescribing issue was highlighted to the LMC at the end of 2010 and this lead to the Committee in January recommending a suspension to the programme. The problem was quickly addressed and has now been fixed by EMIS and the IT team. The issue was that some patients' medications were being transferred incorrectly from GPASS after the EMIS drug matching process. The IT department will be contacting all migrated practices very shortly to discuss the matter and will be assisting the practice with searches to identify any patients that may have been affected by this.

P

rimary Care finance

The LMC continues discussions with the Health Board on managing the difficult financial times ahead. We are working to improve the efficiency of our work particularly around prescribing (we do encourage sign up to the Medicines Management Enhanced Service) and are starting to look at referrals and labs. We hope to protect the services practices provide by improving the efficiency of our use of NHS resources.

P

rotecting Vulnerable Groups

Just an early warning about the legislation which will replace Disclosure Scotland. It will almost certainly involve GPs and their clinical staff but probably not admin staff. There will be charges to practices involved but much of the detail is yet unknown.  We will keep you informed.

E

nhanced Services

The enhanced services for 2011/12 are currently being discussed with the Health Board.  Can we pass 
on our thanks to the practices who reported difficulties with the LES payment screens.  A problem was identified and should have now been rectified.  

C

ertification of Death Bill

Again an advance notice of the legislation being debated in Scottish Parliament which will mean the end of cremation certification and the introduction of a new death certificate with more detailed investigation of a sample of deaths by Medical Reviewers.

The Certification of Death (Scotland) Bill was introduced to Scottish Parliament on 7 October 2010.  The proposed new system will apply to all deaths that do not require a Procurator Fiscal investigation.

Under the Bill:

• A team of medical reviewers will be appointed who will comprehensively scrutinise a random

sample of deaths as part of an annual audit cycle.

• A senior medical reviewer will provide a 

leadership and educational role.

• The random sampling will be done at the point of registration.

• Persons with a connection to the deceased can apply to the medical reviewer for a review.

• The medical reviewer will be able to request additional retrospective and prospective scrutiny.

• A publicly funded post-mortem will be available for the first time for families where a relative has died overseas and is repatriated to Scotland for the funeral and the cause of death is unknown.

There will be a new unified process for burial and cremation. SGPC is looking into ensuring that there will be no extra work generated for GPs as a result of the new legislation. The Bill is explained in full in a Scottish Government Policy memorandum, attached in the link below.

http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/s3/bills/58-CertDeath/b58s3-introd-pm.pdf
S

cottish National User Group "SNUG"

The GPASS user group has now become this group to include us all no matter which system we use and to include us as users of all our IT including Docman, SCI etc. We would encourage your participation in this new group. There are the UK user groups for EMIS and Vision as well.

M

edicines and GP Bags in Cars
Just a reminder of some sound advice from the Prescribing Team.  GPs are reminded not to store bags containing medicines in their cars in cold weather where storage conditions will be outwith the manufacturers recommendation of 2-25oC.  There are known problems with some medicines that might be carried by GPs if they freeze.  These include furosemide injection, Epipen®, Diazemuls® and Crystapen® (benzylpenicillin).  This list is intended to illustrate the potential problem and it is not exhaustive.  
O

rdering Ambulances

We have been contacted by a couple of practices recently who are experiencing an upsurge in patients being advised to go to their GP to order transport for hospital appointments.  We would remind practices that, if a patient finds they need transport after the initial referral has been made, the hospital will advise the patient to contact the practice to request that an ambulance required form is sent from the practice.  Unfortunately this measure is needed to verify the patient does require transport hopefully avoiding abuse of the service.  However, once a patient is being seen in secondary care transport for any return appointments is organised by secondary care.  There is no need for the GP to be involved.  

Practices are also reporting that the number of patients requesting transport have substantially increased with the transfer of departments/clinics to Stobhill from the GRI because of poor public transport connections from parts of the East End of Glasgow to Stobhill.  Please advise Bill Skelly (0141 211 0673) if you are experiencing a similar situation.  

T

he Physician’s Register
We have been informed that the Physician’s Register is once again contacting doctors.  Similar to the European Directory and City Maps, this Portuguese registered company asks doctors to confirm their register details and if you do respond the small (very) print tells you it will cost around 1000 euro for your entry.  Please ignore.
M

ycology Dermapak
We have now received clarification from microbiology services in Yorkhill about the use of mycology dermapak envelopes to send nail and skin specimens for analysis. Following a review of its services, Yorkhill laboratories no longer supply or recommend the use of these envelopes as they are not required for skin and nail samples.  The samples can be placed into an ordinary envelope and sealed into the usual plastic laboratory sample bag along with the form.  
It may be of interest to know that the review also seen the introduction of new molecular methodology which has allowed the microbiology team to achieved a reduction in turnaround time for dermatophyte specimens from three weeks to three to five days.   Well done indeed. 
M

ay GPs Charge for Issuing Private Prescriptions?  The LMC often gets asked this by practices and the answer is no you can’t.  General Practitioners may write private prescriptions for patients which they may wish to do particularly in relation to drugs not available through the drug tariff.  However GPs may not charge for providing such a prescription.  The only occasion when a doctor may charge for a private prescription is in relation to travel overseas (© BMA - Charges to NHS Patients FAQs).  
R

eports/Certificates/Monitoring

Here is a selection of some of the queries received this month.
The Calm Project and Complementary Therapies for People Aged over 60
The Glasgow Association for Mental Health through its Calm Project offer complementary therapies to people aged 60 and over.  The therapies include Swedish massage, hot stone massage, reflexology, aromatherapy and Indian head massage.  Unfortunately, the project is writing to GPs (with patient consent) and asking the GP to sign a form confirming which therapy is suitable for the patient in question and also that the therapy is not contra-indicative to the patient’s health.

We have written to the project and advised that GPs were not in a position to make such determinations about these treatments as GPs would have little knowledge of them and could not safely make a recommendation as to their use.  Our advice to GPs is not to countersign such forms unless you feel you can safely make a recommendation on the use of these therapies.
Nursery Staff and Administering Non Prescribed/Over the Counter Medication
Just a reminder that it is not necessary for GPs to issue a letter/certificate or fill in a form to state that nursery staff can administer non prescribed/over the counter medication for example Calpol.  The National Care Standards for Scotland guidance on non prescribed medication and administering medication for children in nursery/day care settings states: 

“Non prescribed medication”
This part of the guidance refers to non-prescribed medication e.g. bought over the counter in a pharmacy, supermarket etc. This could include, for example, any of the following:

• Paracetamol

• Teething Powders

• Teething gels

• The reason for the medication

• Instructions on how/ when and how much to 

   administer

• Detail of when the medication was last 

  administered by the parent

• Record of when it was administered, how much 

  was administered and by whom

• Record of parents informed when last dosage 

  was given
and its  “General guidance for non-prescribed medicines”
If staff have concerns over the instructions given by the parent’s e.g.

• parents ask to give 2 x 5mls but the leaflet suggests maximum of 1 x 5ml dose at any time

or:

• the leaflet suggests it is not suitable for the reason the parent wants to give it. 

This should be queried by the staff with the parents, or checked with a pharmacist or NHS 24.  If appropriate the child should be offered a drink with the medication.” and the wording in the standard itself

Standard 3 – Health and Wellbeing, point 6

“You can be confident that the service has a clear policy and guidelines on the use, storage and administration of medication and that staff are suitably trained to carry these out. The service makes sure that written consent is given by parents and carers for the use or administration of medication provided by them”.

Please note that the standard reinforces that written consent for the administration of non prescribed/OTC medication lies with the parents and carers of the child.  Such requests are also not provided for under the NHS and place an additional administrative burden on GP practices. 
Office for National Statistics
If you receive a business survey from the Office for National Statistics (ONS) you are legally obliged to complete and return it within the time specified.  The ONS is the executive office of the UK Statistics Authority which is a non-ministerial department that reports directly to parliament.  Examples of the surveys that you might receive include one for monthly wages and salaries, a business register and employment survey, an annual business register and a quarterly statement of capital expenditure.   All information provided is treated in absolute confidence and not shared.  How do we know this?  That’s right, we have received them all!
S

exual Health

 Just a short note on some up and coming topics relevant to GPs.  
Sexual Health Packs
Sexual health packs will be issued to all GPs and practice nurses.  The pack will contain a guideline flow chart for the investigation of women presenting with vaginal discharge.  Practices will also receive pH paper kits which should contain enough pH paper for 200 examinations.  The pack will also contain updated versions of Primary Care SRH Guidelines which will also appear on the Sandyford website and Staffnet.  
Changes to the Condom Scheme
The C-card scheme is stopping and a new scheme is, we believe, due to be launched in February.  The new scheme will have less need for registration with sites likely to be in pharmacies, Sandyford hubs and youth services.  However under 16s will still need some checks to ensure there are no child protection issues.
Termination of Pregnancy (TOP)
Just a reminder that GPs can refer women to the Sandyford TOPAR clinic service and don’t need to send a Cert A with the patient.  All that is required is to give the patient the Sandyford contact details. 

S

udden and Unexpected Death in Infancy  (SUDI)Toolkit This is a web-based information service.  The toolkit offers a support resource including suggestions on how to support bereaved families.  

Website: www.sudiscotland.org.uk 
B

MA Partnership Agreement Drafting Service  Once again can we remind practices of the importance of checking your practice agreement is up to date or, if you haven’t got an agreement in place, ensuring that you agree one as soon as possible.  The BMA offer a partnership agreement drafting service at a very competitive rate, which includes coverage of the following areas:-
· Formation of partnership.

· Partnership finances.

· Provisions regarding leave, absence and suspension.

· Income and expenses.

· Profit sharing clauses.

· Real property rights in terms of partnership premises.

· Partnership management and decision making.

To access the service it is a legal regulatory requirement that at least one practice member is a BMA member.   Practices may access the service Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm on 0207 383 6128 or by email to info.pds@bma.org.uk or by writing to Neal Hooper, Legal Department, British Medical Association, BMA House, Tavistock Square, London, WC1H 9JP.
[image: image1.bmp]
Validium Counselling Services
This is a completely confidential service for all GPs in Greater Glasgow & Clyde, including sessional GPs on the GG&C Performer’s List.  Validium employ a group of experienced accredited counsellors  who can be contacted 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  
To access this confidential service please telephone 0800 214 307.
G

P End of Year Meeting

An evening meeting has been arranged for Thursday 24th February 2011.  The meeting is being held to update GPs, Practice Nurses and Practice Managers on the QoF end of year processes, IM&T and nGMS in GG&C.  We would kindly suggest that at least one doctor per practice should attend the meeting.

R

oyal Wedding and Public Holiday

Unfortunately we (and several other health board areas) are still awaiting a decision on the public holiday announced to celebrate the royal wedding on 29th April.  SGPC are seeking a decision from the Scottish Government Health Department. Unfortunately the additional holiday in Scotland, is voluntary not statutory.  

X

-Ray Cards, Supplies of Sample Bottles etc..
A number of practices have raised concerns over the supply of these items recently. Can we remind practices that they should now be ordering supplies from central procurement rather than direct from hospitals, x-ray departments or laboratories. Practices should have been given access codes to allow ordering direct, however if there are any problems with this, or with the actual availability of items, please contact Bill Skelly (0141 211 0673) who will be happy to investigate further.

and finally………
Whilst trawling through some archives a cutting from an unknown newspaper was discovered in a book (circa 1992).  The cutting, with the heading Washington Rules OK, listed sayings which were evidently doing the rounds as a guide for new staff on effective play in Congress and U.S. Government.  We liked these ones:-

“The truth is variable”
“The facts, although interesting, are irrelevant”
“You can’t kill a bad idea”
“You can agree with any future option in principle but fight implementation”
“A pledge is no guarantee”
“No is only an interim response”
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